
 

 

 
Dear Faculty Members, Officers and Staff Members of the University 
 
 Seasons greetings!  
 Heartiest felicitations on successful completion of two years since this 
Institution started its operation as a non-affiliating, teaching and research 
University in 2013. I gratefully acknowledge the support of all faculty 
members, officers, staff members and students in our sincere efforts to create 
a technical University with strong foundation for imparting good quality 
technical education with high ethical and moral values. It is worth 
appreciating that the University has completely redefined its academic 
processes and successfully implemented choice based credit system with 
special focus on continuous evaluation and brought in complete 
transparency and high quality in teaching, examination and evaluation 
system.  
  Since 17th December, 2013, I have been constantly endeavouring to 
overcome weaknesses of infrastructure and human resource along with the 
creation of new framework for the smooth transformation and functioning of 
this Institution as University and accepted the challenges inherited to it by 
erstwhile college. Academic processes, teaching human resource and 
infrastructure has been strengthened to the extent possible.  
 After timely completion of odd semester 2015-16, on the commencement 
of even semester of current academic session, I take this opportunity to call 
upon the faculty and staff members for further strengthening of the teaching 
– learning processes and for improving the overall quality of education. In 
view of stiff competition amongst higher technical education institutions for 
achieving excellence, it has become inevitable for the academic and 
administrative set up of the University to understand the need of hour and 
work aggressively for , 

- quality enrichment of teaching in classrooms so as to make them 
meaningful and embedding it with project based learning. 
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- exposing students to technological advancements in respective area 
through teaching of the content beyond syllabus, industrial visits, 
inviting working professionals for expert talks and other relevant 
initiatives as deemed necessary. 

- improving quality of laboratory to strengthen the experiment based 
learning.  

- introducing new audit & core subjects for all round professional 
development of students 

- improving behavioural and communication skills of students for better 
employability. 

- strengthening relations with industry by exploiting creativity of 
students, teachers, staff and officers. 

- taking up the need based / innovative projects of social/industrial 
relevance. 

- providing suitable ambience for self learning amongst the students.  
- improving quality of research at post graduate level for good 

publications and good quality research output and IPRs.  
- strengthening communication between teachers and students. 
- recognition of accomplishments and encouragement of the students, 

teachers, officers and staff members of University. 
- strengthening interaction with alumni for benefit of University. 
- improving the externally funded research in the University. 
- strengthening the infrastructure as per present requirements. 

 
 In the present era of knowledge driven economy, I wish the faculty 
members, officers, staff and students to continue putting their endeavour for 
improving the routine teaching and research activities and adapt the best 
practices of technical education for improving the academic standard of 
University. 

 With Best Wishes. 
          Prof. Onkar Singh 
              Vice Chancellor 
       M.M.M. University of Technology 
         Gorakhpur 
Date: 16th December, 2015  
 


